Partial Minutes from the RMLL AGM in Calgary November 2008

Tier III Breakout Session

Minimum 14 game schedule –dependant on the number of teams registered to the \tier III division.

From the representatives that attended the Tier III break out meeting and via e-mail, the acceptance of the Tier III \operational \policy was well received.   Prior to the AGM, Linda Robertson distributed the Draft of the Tier iii OP to the representatives and a few people outside of the division that Linda Robertson believed to be knowledgeable about the intent of the Policy, and were people whose opinions she respected along with their feedback and suggestions.  Based on that fact we all felt confident that we could proceed and complete the Operational  Policy and present it to the Executive.

Important to mention that it was agreed upon unanimously that the coaches are ultimately responsible for their players behaviour and should be made accountable.

The bond amount was discussed.  Those that have paid the $500.00 will have to top up the amount tp $1000.00 to align with the RMLL Regulations.

The bond amount due date was discussed.  It was suggested to move the due date to the end of March for  the Tier  III Division to the end of March, therefore allowing teams time to approach Minor Clubs at registration.

The Franchise Fee date remains the same.  This will show the RMLL the good faith intent.

The hope is this will help eliminate the Tier III teams pulling out due to low numbers prior to, and during  the RMLL scheduling process.

To help alleviate the travel costs a North/South/Central Division was discussed again (this will have to be revisited as Lethbridge and Cranbrook are applying for Tier II status)

This will be confirmed by the amount of teams showing intent after December 31st.

Each Division agreed to one weekend of travel for 3-4 teams to outlying areas such as Grande Prairie and Fort McMurray in an effort to support their growth by showcasing a weekend of Lacrosse with a small 4 team Tournament format.

We will look into a grant or some such to help offset the travel costs.

Playoff Format to be confirmed.  The consensus was leaning towards NO playoffs.  Team placing first in their division at the season end  would be the team going to Provincials.  The reasoning behind this was the extent of travel  required in the Division.  It was thought the game might be taken more seriously through  out the regular season as every game would be important.

Provincial dates are to be July 10-11-12  Host team to be determined.

